## **Traffic Safety Committee Meeting**

September 22, 2022

## **Submitted Comments**

## **Parkshore Drive Crosswalks:**

From: Eva Esping <

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 11:52 PM

To: pwdept < <u>pwdept@folsom.ca.us</u>>
Subject: Parkshore crosswalks

Good evening,

I am a resident of the farmhouse community and have four children. I walk the trails mostly with my children. I would appreciate special lighting at the crosswalks by the trails on parkshore drive to help drivers see children as well as adults crossing.

People drive very fast at times and occasionally even recklessly. In a world of cellphone use I would feel safer to have extra lights at the trail crossing crosswalks.

Thank you,

**Eva Esping** 

If God is for us, who can be against us.

## Figueroa Street Speeding:

From: R J <<u>r</u>

Sent: Tuesday, September 20, 2022 3:46 PM

To: pwdept < pwdept@folsom.ca.us >

**Subject:** Traffic Safety Figueroa St Comment

Hello,

We live in the 500 block of Figueroa and speeding traffic is absolutely a BIG problem. Both directions are bad, but especially driving west. Figueroa going west (from Coloma to Scott) has a downgrade, so cars pick up speed and race down the street to Scott then proceed to roll through the stop sign (at Figueroa/Scott) and go down the hill towards the old bridge. Commuters do not want to follow cars down Sutter (from Natoma/Coloma to the old bridge or vice versa) so they use Figueroa as a FREEWAY to get around the traffic on Sutter / as a shortcut.

We have two children and it is a nightmare to ride our bikes or skateboards out front because it is dangerous. We used to put out a Step2 kid alert drive slow green guy sign but someone stole it. We are so glad the city is finally addressing this issue.

Thank you.

Jennifer Kelly



From: Jill Chauvet

Sent: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 9:49 AM

To: pwdept <pwdept@folsom.ca.us>

Subject: Traffic Speeding 400 Block Figueroa Street

To Folsom Traffic Committee,

I live on the 400 block of Figueroa Street for many years, and the cars speeding has grown at an excessive increasingly number over the years. Cars stop at the Coloma Street stop sign, and race through our 400 block to cut through to Sutter Street. Many times not even stopping at the stop sign at Figueroa & Wool Streets, just racing through.

People use our 400 block as a race way, speeding with no regard that we are a residential area, with small children, with many people leisurely walking, walking their dogs, or biking.

Action must be taken by the Folsom traffic committee, before an accident happens, with a speeding vehicle hitting someone!

Just yesterday cars were speeding, literally racing on the 400 Block.

I look forward to seeing the traffic committee, move forward to install speed bumps, before something tragic happens.

Best Regards, Jill Chauvet

Jill Chauvet, Realtor Legends Real Estate